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IMPORTANT DRUG INFORMATION

Dear Healthcare Professional:

On March 22, 2004, the FDA issued a Public Health Advisory cautioning physicians, their patients,
and families about the need to closely monitor all patients being treated with antidepressants.' This
Advisory arose from the FDA's ongoing review of potential safety issues involving antidepressants and
pediatric patients; additional information concerning this review is expected later this year. The FDA
also announced that it was proposing labeling changes for ten antidepressants: Prozac® (fluoxetine),
Zoloft® (sertraline), Paxil® (paroxetine), Luvox® (fluvoxamine), Celexa® (citalopram), Lexapro®
(escitalopram), Wellbutrin® (bupropion), Effexor® (venlafaxine), Serzone® (nefazodone), and
Remeron® (mirtazepine). These labeling changes, which have now been finalized, describe that
patients with major depressive disorder, both adult and pediatric, may experience worsening of their

depression and/or the emergence of suicidal ideation and behavior (suicidality), whether or not

they are taking antidepressant medications. The changes include a new warning recommending
close observation of adult and pediatric patients treated with antidepressant drugs for worsening
depression or the emergence of suicidality, particularly at the beginning of treatment or at the
time of dose increases or decreases.

GlaxoSmithKline, in consultation with the FDA, would like to advise you of the new warnings in the
labeling for PAXIL® (paroxetine HCI) and PAXIL CR® (paroxetine HCI controlled-release tablets). These
products are not approved for use in the pediatric population, and clinical trials for PAXIL failed to
demonstrate efficacy in pediatric depression. Revisions have been made to the WARNINGS and

PRECAUTIONS sections of the labeling to reflect the new warning for PAXIL and PAXIL CR. Please

read the full text of the added WARNINGS and PRECAUTIONS following this letter. Full copies
of the revised package inserts for PAXIL and PAXIL CR are enclosed.

The medical community can further our understanding of PAXIL and PAXIL CR by reporting adverse
events to GlaxoSmithKline at 1-888-825-5249 or to the FDA MEDWATCH program by phone at
1-800-FDA-1088, by FAX at 1-800-FDA-0178, by modem at 1-800-FDA-7737 or by mail:

MEDWATCH HF-2

FDA

5600 Fisher's Lane

Rockville, MD 20857

For further information on the FDA Public Health Advisory please refer to the FDA's website at:

http://www.fda.gov/cder/drug/antidepressants/AntidepressanstPHA.htm
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GlaxoSmithKline encourages you to familiarize yourself with these revisions to labeling. If you have
any questions about the new information, please contact our Medical Information Department at
1-888-825-5249.

Sincerely,

ller.
Alan Metz, M.D.

V.P., Medical

Worldwide Development, North America
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